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APRIL 2015 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

Welcome back after the Easter holiday.  I hope pupils, parents and staff enjoyed the break and are looking forward to the busy term ahead.
Congratulations to:

· All the pupils who took part in the Scottish Schools Athletics Association Primary Schools Cross Country Championship held on 18 April 2015 in Kirkcaldy.  Thanks to Mrs Alison Chong for officiating on behalf of Mearns Primary on the day and all the parents who supported their children.
P6 Girls’ Team: 
Eva Chong P6.23, Esther Jamieson P6.21, Lily Rae P6.21

P7 Boys’ Team:
Keir Roberts P7.25, Craig Orr P7.25, Robbie McGregor P7.28, Mitchell Wildman P7.28 and Adam Inglis P7.26

P6 Individual:
 Arran McDonald P6.22

P7 Individual: 
Helen Chong P7.25
Helen had a great race and came third overall in her category and the P6 Girls’ team   also enjoyed success and came third in their category.  The boys gave their best efforts in what were very competitive races!
· Poppy (P4.19) and Lily Rae (P6.21) took part in the Highland Dancing UK Championships at the end of March in Meadowbank Stadium, Edinburgh.  Poppy danced in the Beginners’ Section, taking first place in 5 events and winning the overall Highland and National Trophy.  Lily took part in the Novice Section and took first place in 4 events, resulting in her bringing home the Highland Overall Trophy.

· The Mearns Choir who took part in the Glasgow Music Festival in March.  The children sang beautifully and took 3rd place in their event.  Mrs Fingland and Mrs Provan were extremely proud and thanks go to the parents who supported on the day.

· Cerys Davey P7.25  who was runner-up in the P6-P7 category in the Cosgrove Care Short Story Competition.  There were nearly 150 entries in this category.  Cerys was awarded her prize by Theresa Breslin, author of Divided City, at Waterstones in Newton Mearns.
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Jai Bhatti and Michael Egan, both P6.23, who took part in the Eastwood High School Cluster K’nex Challenge.  The boys had to design and build a four wheeled vehicle which could tow a trailer and the trailer had to hold a bottle of water and an apple!  They will now go through to the next stage of the competition which will be held in the Glasgow Science Centre.
· The following pupils from the Badminton Club took part in a friendly match with pupils in Our Lady of the Missions last term. Thanks to Miss Cairns for accompanying and supporting. 

P6.21 –Jamie Pearson, P6.22 – Fraser Watson, Hadyn McLaren P6.23 – Jack Kelly 
P7.25 - Keir Roberts, Murray Brown, Archie Anderson, Saad Mahmood, Max Campbell, Ali Gondal P7.26 – Rafay Khan, Alessandro Merengnage P72.27 – Fraser Hyde P7.28 – Daniel Wylie, Ross Raeside, Craig Smillie and Ross Campbell
· the pupils who took part in the Mearns Castle Cluster Football Tournament which took place towards the end of March.  They played 6 games – won 3, drew 2 and lost 1.  Well done to: 
Max Hopkins P6.21, Findlay Rafferty P6.21, Fraser Watson P6.22, Ali Gondal P7.25, Arham Ather P7.26, Rafay Khan P7.26, Darren Lindsay P7.27, Craig Smillie P7.28 and Mitchell Wildman P7.28.
· Adam Inglis P7.26, Clark Marshall P7.26 and Euan Inglis P5.18 competed in the Schools Freestyle Skiing Champsionships at Xscape at the start of the term.  Adam took second place and was awarded a Silver medal and the combined team scores resulted in the team coming in second place and they were awarded Silver medals.
Good Luck to 
· The following pupils who are taking part in the Carnegie Book Award at Mearns Castle High School on 12 June.  This is a cluster competition where the children involved read several books and then attend an event where there is a discussion about the books and a quiz.  Good luck to: 
Cerys Davey P7.25, Innes Garmany P7.26, Katie Little P7.27 and Premjot Sangra P7.28.
· Mearns Primary Netball team who won the Mearns Castle High School Cluster tournament and are now through to the East Renfrewshire Finals which will take place at St Ninian’s at the end of the month.  The following pupils are taking part:
Emma Gourlay P7.25, Lucy Wittmann P7.26, Emma Barclay P7.25, Amy Campbell P7.25, Rachel McCutcheon P7.27, Helen Chong P7.25, Amy Cunningham P6.23, Emma Anderson P7.27, Kirsty Robertson P7.26 and Taylor Shaw P7.28.
· the competitors in the annual Bridge Tournament involving Crookfur Primary School and Mearns Primary School.  The event will take place in May and the following pupils will be representing Mearns: 
Rory Garmany P4.19, Kavya Vusikala P5.16, Euan Inglis P5.18, Jack Olverman P5.18, Samra Rohit-Singh P5.18, Innes Garmany P7.26, Eilidh Brodie P7.25, Scott Gillanders P7.26, Lucas Parry P7.28, Daniel Wylie P7.28, Ross Campbell P7.28, Mitchell Wildman P7.28, Kirsty Dougall P7.26 and Emma Gourlay P7.25.
Thank You
· Daisy Devine P3.11 was kept very busy before the Easter holidays, knitting Easter Chicks and baking Easter cakes to raise funds for the building of the new Glasgow Hospice.  Mearns Primary staff were lucky enough to have a chance to buy Daisy’s produce and she raised the fabulous sum of £300 through her endeavours.
· Cooperative Funeral Service, Fenwick Road, Giffnock who kindly donated Easter Eggs as part of their community involvement project.

Education Awards

The Senior Management Team submitted some applications for both the Scottish Education Awards and for TESS (Times Educational Supplement Scotland) Awards.  I am delighted to say that the school has been shortlisted for the ‘Early Years Setting’ Award and ‘English Team of the Year’ Award.  These are both national awards and rightly recognise the fabulous efforts the school has made in these areas.  Thanks to Claire Noble and Samantha Oattes, Depute Head Teachers, for their efforts in compiling these submissions.
Bikeability
We would like to thank all the parents who are currently giving up their time to come and assist with the Bikeability Programme.  Without their help, we would not be able to take part in the scheme which is being run throughout all East Renfrewshire primary schools.
ECO News

The children had a very full ECO programme of events during the last two weeks of term.  The Eco Super Heroes turned out in force and there were some wonderful costumes. Thanks to all parents for your efforts here!
Our Eco Committee responded to a complaint from a local resident about the rubbish left lying on Hunter Drive, on the pavements and grassy areas.  They set to work and cleared the ground.  Following their good work, we received a call from another resident to thank all the children for their efforts.

Following the recent Rag Bag collection, the school received a cheque for £206.80 and some of this was used to fund compost for the outdoor beds, seeds and plants.  

Eco Garden
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If they are any keen gardeners who would like to offer their services in the Eco Garden over the summer holidays, please make yourselves know to the office by emailing:

schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk
It would be helpful if you could indicate when you would be available and a rota will be drawn up.

Charity Donations
A cheque for £55.53 was sent to Comic Relief.  Some of our P6 & P7 classes organised collections in their classes on Red Nose Day and asked for the money to be sent on their behalf.

Fairtrade
Fairtrade products to the value of £882.25 were sold over three days at the end of term.  Thanks to everyone who supported this event.

Staff News
· We welcomed Rosalyn Banks back to Mearns at the end of March following her maternity leave.
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· Congratulations to Paul Tyler on the birth of Sarah Elizabeth, born on 7 April. 
PTA
The PTA is holding a Craft Fayre and Car Boot Sale on Saturday, 16 May between 10am and 1pm. If you wish to book a space, the cost is £15 for a craft table and £10 for a car boot space, payable by cash or cheque (made payable to Mearns Primary PTA) and dropped into the school office, with your name, contact number and car registration number noted on the envelope.  Entry to the event is free, however, there will be a small charge for the tearoom. There will be a bouncy castle and the PTA uniform supplier will also be present for anyone who is looking to purchase items for next session.
Parent Council
The next meeting of the Parent Council will take place on Tuesday, 19 May at 7pm.  All parents/carers are welcome to attend.
NHS Guidance on Infection Control

Following advice from the NHS Health Protection Nursery Specialists at NHS Greater Glasgow, children who have been unwell with diarrhoea and vomiting, should not return to school until they have been symptom free for 48 hours and are feeling well again.  Parents are asked to advise the school, when phoning regarding an absence, of the medical reason for the absence.
A&E Closure
We have received notification from NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde advising of the Accident and Emergency (A&E) Closures, which we thought would be helpful to pass on to you.  When the A&E at the Victoria Infirmary closes on 16 May, the service will transfer to the new South Glasgow University Hospital (formerly the Southern General).

Parking

I would, once again, ask for consideration to be given to pedestrians in the car parks.  There was an incident recently involving a reversing car and a pedestrian.  Fortunately the lady concerned was not injured, however, there is a need to be mindful of everyone using the car parks.

Understanding Children’s Behaviour Parents Workshops

We have been asked to let you know about the above workshops which will take place on Wednesday evenings from 13 May to 3 June, from 7 – 9pm, at Barrhead High School.  There will be workshops for pre-school, primary and secondary aged children, Autism/Asperger’s and Dads’ group.  Workbooks will be available for £6.50 on the first session.  To book a place or for more information, please email: ps@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk or call 0141 577 8510.

Twitter Account

We currently have 471 followers on our Twitter account:     @Mearns_Primary

You will find the most up-to-date news and information about the school.
Rag Bag Collection

The final collection of the session will take place on Friday, 12 June.  Bags will be issued in due course and should be returned on the morning of Friday, 12 June before 9am.
I hope you enjoyed the final holiday weekend of the session and look forward to a very busy and enjoyable final few weeks of the term.  Hopefully we shall enjoy a spell of warm, sunny weather and would ask that you be aware of the need for sun cream being applied before school and always having a water bottle sent in with your child.
Yours sincerely

Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher
Tel: 0141 570 7220

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
[image: image4.wmf]Important Dates
Mon, 4 May

School Closed – May Day Holiday
Thurs 7 May

School open – Election Day

Mon 18 May 

Walk to School Week (Mon – Fri)
Fri, 22 May

School Closed – May Weekend

Mon, 25 May

School Closed – May Weekend

Tues, 26 May

School Closed – In-Service Day for staff

Thurs, 28 May

MCHS Induction Day 1




EHS Induction Day 1




P1 Induction Afternoon 
Fri, 29 May

MCHS Induction Day 2




EHS Induction Day 2




P1 Induction Afternoon
Mon, 1 June

Nursery Sports (pm session) 1.30pm
Wed, 3 June

Nursery Sports (am session) 9.30am



P4/P5 Sports Day 12.30pm

Thur, 4 June

P2/P3 Sports Day 9.30am



P1 Sports Day 12.30pm
Fri, 5 June

P6/P7 Sports Day 12.30pm
Wed, 10 June

School Show 7pm

Thurs, 11 June
School Show 7pm

Fri, 12 June 

Rag Bag Collection

Thurs, 18 June
P7 Leavers’ Dance 7pm – 9pm

Mon, 22 June

Nursery Graduation 9.30am

Tues, 23 June

P7 Leavers’ Assembly 9.30am

Wed, 24 June

School closes 1pm

